Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 20 October 2010 at The Community Room, Highgate Common.
The meeting was preceded by the presentation of the Tom Butler Cup and certificates.
PRESENT: 
Councillor: D Kimbley (Chairman) 


County Councillor: B Edwards



District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: B Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer, Mrs. L Jones
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 

Jeff Sim – Warden Highgate Common
480. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Rees.
481. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 483b.
482. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 1 September 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
483. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Police Helicopter
Sergeant Howell had suggested the visit be postponed until next year. The Clerk will follow up later this year.
b. Cycling Events
Information had been received from Highways. This included the following points amongst others; only police can block roads, there are a number of Acts relating to the holding of such events and the organisers bear the legal responsibilities. It was suggested that details of the relevant Acts could be sent to organisers when booking the village hall. The Councillors were advised to keep a note of any future problematic events.

c. Speed Reduction
County Councillor Edwards had chased the progress of speed reduction efforts in Gospel Ash Road. This is due to be investigated in November with any amendments necessary being made in the current financial year. 
The Councillors expressed concern over A-Board signs at the bottom of Gospel Ash Road. The Clerk agreed to write to Highways in respect of this. County Councillor Edwards will also speak to Highways. 
Signs in respect of the Gate Inn, Heathton were also discussed.
484. JEFF SIM - HIGHGATE COMMON UPDATE

Jeff provided an update on developments at the common. Staffordshire Wildlife Trust are due to commence a 6 month consultation period with members of the public, Parish Councils etc. Jeff will be visiting interested parties, presenting their proposals and receiving comments. It was agreed that Jeff would come to the February meeting.

A major funding application for information boards, signage and trails is in the process of being prepared. A bid has also been made to the Heritage Lottery fund for the resurfacing of the car parks. The Parish Council agreed to provide letters of support, as did County Councillor Edwards.
The Tuesday volunteer group has worked hard. A new group to meet at weekends will be started shortly. 

They are due to commence a trial of night time barriers, however they don’t wish to put off early morning dog walkers.
485. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
a. Enville Parish Council request re SID

Enville Parish Council had asked the Parish Council to consider sharing a SID. The Councillors initially commented that we had two of these devices outside the school. It was confirmed that these would only be in the village for 6 months, prior to being passed to the next school. Cllr. Edwards reported that Trysull and Seisdon had also been approached to share the SID, which if purchased could be rotated around the three Parish Councils. It has been proven that if rotated they are more effective than being sited in the same position. The Councillors asked whether there was any cost to moving the device around the Parishes. County Councillor Edwards informed the meeting that David Wright from Highways had agreed to meet with both Enville and Trysull and Seisdon Parish Council’s so they may now have this information. 
Cllr. Tudor offered to chase the providers of the current SID’s on the matter of extending the times that they are switched on.
A Highways letter in respect of winter gritting and Community support was read, also an advertisement for gritting bins. It was suggested the Clerk contact Highways to request grit bins on the Church car park and at the junction of the Glebelands and Six Ashes Road.
486. ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS

The recent fire at the Bonfire site of the Royal Oak was discussed. The Clerk informed the meeting of conversations held with South Staffordshire Council. The remains have now been removed – no bonfire is to be held there. The Councillors praised the District Council for the speed at which they acted.

487. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Cllr. Tudor reported that the Village Hall had experienced good bookings throughout the summer. A talk and supper has been arranged by Albrighton and Woodland Hunt on breeding pigs. Cllr. Homer thanked the Village Hall Committee on behalf of his Rotary Group, who had held their harvest at the hall generating funds in excess of £1,000. Cllr. Snelson requested someone look at the guttering on the side of the hall, the grass growing out of it implies it maybe blocked.
Church of the Holy Cross – The Remembrance Service will be held on Sunday 14 November 2010 at 10.50, the air scouts will be in attendance.
Cllr. Mrs. Jones reported that the school numbers were higher than originally anticipated, partly due to the closure of the Dower House. The Nursery is doing well. Jeff Sim informed the meeting that he had recently done a talk at the school, the children were most attentive and asked questions.
488. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public in attendance.
489. FINANCE
Report from the external auditor - Cllr. Kimbley read the external auditors report, copies of which have been placed on the notice boards.
Cheques – The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Jones
Staffordshire Wildlife Trust – Room hire – October
£10.00

AEF Membership renewal



£36.00

Mrs V Morris – Tom Butler Cup prizes

£60.00

Neighbourhood watch




£40.00

Audit Commission




£58.75

490. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received & Responded to

a. PA/10/ 00747/FUL  Bobbington House – Conversion of existing garage to a dwelling and demolition of stables – Objection registered

b. PA/10/00705/FUL 6 Glebelands, Bobbington, DY75DL – Replace flat roof on existing garage with a new pitched hipped roof  - No objection

b. Outcomes

a. APP/C3430/A/10/2124191 – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Halfpenny Green DY7 5EP- Appeal re extension to existing café – appeal dismissed.

b. Hedgerow Removal Notification AL/59/2010/HRN – Alders Farm, Six Ashes Lane, DY7 5BX – permitted with requests

491. AIRFIELD MATTERS
The Chairman reported that the Consultative Committee meeting had been held electronically. Movements are down. 5 Complaints had been received – 2 of which were received from non-locals.
492. CORRESPONDENCE
Parish Summit 12 November 2010 – Cllr. Kimbley to attend 

Locality Member Forums 2010 – Cllr. Kimbley and Snelson to attend, remaining Cllrs will try and attend

Buzz Autumn 2010

Durasport Advert

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Minutes of Executive meeting 14/9/10

SSC Minutes of Council and reports presented to special meeting 05/10/10

Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) Annual report and accounts

SSC Pharmaceutical needs assessment – public consultation 1/9/10 – 13/11/10

SSC Health Scrutiny Panel 30/09/10
SSC Executive Meeting 28/09/10

SSC Regulatory Committee 28/09/10

SSC Census 2011 Poster

Time to Time Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Archive Services Autumn 2010

SSC Audit Committee 28/09/10

SSC Planning lists – 17/09/10, 20/08/10, 03/09/10, 27/08/10, 24/09/10

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Local Government Boundary Commission for England electoral review of Staffordshire 2010

SSC Overview and Scrutiny Committee 21/09/10

Society of Local Council Clerks – membership

Wickstead Playscapes

SSC Regulatory Committee 19/10/10

Community Council of Staffordshire Annual report and feedback form

Whitehall Direct – Solar Powered Signage and notice boards

Staffordshire Rural Transport Partnership update September 2010
Licensing Act 2003 – Statement of Licensing Policy Consultation

SSC Older Peoples Forums

SCC Highways – Busters

Notice AEF AGM and Airport Tracking Seminar

SCC Community Focus for Ice Busters

SCC Direct and Support Services Scrutiny Panel 26/10/10

SSC Draft Equestrian Related Development Policy Advice note
Civic Pride – Be prepared

493. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The sale of the land in between the Church and the Red Lion was discussed. It was agreed to further discuss this at the next meeting.
The meeting was made aware that vehicles are being advertised for sale at Abbotsfall, Long Common. County Cllr. Edwards agreed to follow this up.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   17 November 2010
Meeting Closed 8.55pm.
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